STATEMENT OF REASONS

PROPOSED TRAFFIC REGULATION ORDER

Derby City Council (Ashbourne Road) (Prohibition and Restriction of Waiting) (Amendment to Map Based Schedule) (No.130) Order 2023  
Derby City Council is duty bound pursuant to Section 122 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 (as amended) to secure the expeditious, convenient and safe movement of vehicular and other traffic (including pedestrians) and the provision of suitable and adequate parking facilities on and off the highway.

The proposed Order is in accordance with Section 1(1), of the Act as it appears to the Authority that it is expedient to make it for the purposes prescribed:

1. For avoiding danger to persons or other traffic using the road or any other road or any such danger arising 

2. For facilitating the passage on the road or any other road of any class of traffic (including pedestrians) 

3. For preserving or improving the amenities of the area through which the road runs 
EFFECTS
The purpose of the order is to introduce the following restrictions:
No Waiting (At Any Time) to replace No Waiting (Mon – Sat 8am – 6pm) on Ashbourne Road at the following locations:
· Outside number 106 to outside Ashbourne Road Church
· From the eastern side of the Cooperative car park access to the start of the No Waiting At Any Time restriction, adjacent to the bus stop.
BACKGROUND
The section of the A52 Ashbourne Road between Friar Gate and the A38 Markeaton Island has been identified for improvement by the Road Safety Foundation following a national review of collision risk across the classified road network.  Funding has been awarded by the Department for Transport’s Road Safety Fund to introduce several remedial or counter measures along the route to target identified road user risk to reduce injury collisions and improve active travel.  
The proposals below are designed to improve safety and connectivity on Ashbourne Road and a number of its junctions, with wider footways and improved crossing facilities to accommodate pedestrians and cyclists at key locations.
REASONS FOR PROPOSALS
Proposed footway widening between Noel Street and Shaw Street would mean that vehicles parked outside of the restricted times at the above locations would be obstructing the carriageway, decreasing visibility, and increasing potential for safety issues.

Replacing the No Waiting (Mon – Sat 8am – 6pm) with No Waiting (At Any Time), will prevent vehicles parking on these sections of narrowed carriageway, in line with the other restrictions in the area. This also means that the bus stop would be unobstructed at all times.
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